
 
 

City of Garden Grove 
 

INTER-DEPARTMENT MEMORANDUM 
 
 

To: Matthew Fertal From: Keith G. Jones 
    
Dept: City Manager Dept: Public Works 
    
Subject: PROJECT NO. 7123 – CONSTRUCTION 

AND INSTALLATION OF AMBER ALERT 
DYNAMIC MESSAGE SIGNS AT TWO 
LOCATIONS AND FIBER OPTIC 
COMMUNICATIONS SYSTEM 

Date: December 11, 2007 

 
 

OBJECTIVE 
 
To award a contract for the Construction and Installation of Amber Alert Dynamic 
Message Signs at two locations and Fiber Optic Communications System. 
 
BACKGROUND/ DISCUSSION 
 
Plans and specifications for the above project were approved by the City Council on 
February 14, 2006.  The project consists of the following: 
 

1. Installation of two (2) Amber Alert Dynamic Message Signs.  One sign will be 
installed for northbound Harbor Boulevard north of Flagstone Avenue.  The 
second sign will be installed approximately 300’ north of Tiffany Avenue on 
Valley View Street for northbound traffic. 

2. Install Fiber Optic Communications System from Amber Alert Dynamic 
Message Signs to the Traffic Management Center inside City Hall. 

 

Nine (9) qualified bids were received in the City Clerk's office at 3:00 p.m. on 
November 28, 2007.  The lowest qualified bidder is Moore Electrical Contracting, Inc., 
with a total bid of $2,565,621.00.  This bid is within the current project budget.  The 
licenses and references of the contractor have been reviewed and verified by staff, 
and all other documentation is in order.  The lowest three bidders are as follows: 
 

1. Moore Electrical Contracting, Inc.   $2,565,621.00 
Corona, CA 

2. ProTech Engineering, Corp.    $2,776,976.78 
Corona Del Mar, CA 

3. Steiny and Company, Inc.    $2,911,580.30 
Baldwin Park, CA 
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FINANCIAL IMPACT 
 
There is no financial impact to the General Fund.  FHWA and OCTA will fund the 
entire project through the TEA 21 (earmark) and SIP programs. 
 
 
COMMUNITY VISION IMPLEMENTATION 
 
This project is consistent with the community vision for maintaining and improving 
the transportation system as well as the safe and efficient flow of traffic. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the City Council: 
 
• Award the contract to Moore Electrical Contracting, Inc., and authorize the City 

Manager and City Clerk to execute the agreement on behalf of the City. 
 
 
 
Keith G. Jones 
Public Works Director 
 
 
 
By: Dai C. Vu, P.E. 
 Associate Engineer 
 
Attachment: Bid Summary 
 Construction Agreement 
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